REGION 8 STEWARDS MEETING

Minutes of February 15, 2022
The meeting was done as a zoom/phone conference. The meeting was called to order at 6:05 by Region 8 Coordinator Danielle Bridger. A motion to accept the agenda was made by S. Sperry 2nd by V. Bartos and carried. A motion to approve the 1/18/2022 minutes with a correction of change from advocate to coordinator and the meeting date to 2/15- was made by K. Danish, 2nd by M. Dobbin and carried.
Region 8 Coordinator Discussion- Telecommuting/Mask Mandate-   DOCCS is finally talking about telecommuting, and this is great, many agencies are going back 100% staffing and they still want telecommuting on LM meeting agendas.  The comptroller’s office is still telecommuting until 3/3 and then going back 50%.  The mask mandate has been lifted but if not vaccinated you must still wear a mask.  Danielle said she has tried to get masks for those members going into agencies to work.  On the GOER level they are still pushing for 100% telecommuting and asking for it to be programmatically feasible to each program area, so it is not manager controlled.  They also want to make sure that they are not giving GOER a reason to want to do home checks on members working from home without due process as this has been mentioned.  The state is going to extend the vaccine requirement by about 1 week so members can prove vaccinated or testing.  No one has lost a job yet, there are members facing arbitration from the first round of vaccination requests. ZOOM LINKS- Danielle also said new ZOOM links will be sent out.  PEF has as new system that will also require a password so she will be sending new links out to all committees and stewards for future meetings   to ensure members can log in properly.  
Treasurers Report-   K. Nadeau- the $4600 refund finally came in to R8 for busses ordered and then cancelled for transport to the NYS fair.  We will have a $600 credit for a future bus rental and the balance will be reimbursed.  She is also looking into how much of a deposit is still on file with the Gideon Putnam.  She is thinking about a leadership conference in the spring.
Secretary’s Report- K. Danish-   Karen noted that retirees are still receiving 40+ applications a month again from active members who are retiring. Many calls are being received about the 2% raise retroactive payment and now the longevity payments.  They also asked if pensions will be recalculated with the new salary amounts.   In November the 2% retro raise was paid to members and those who have retired since.  The longevity payment will be made on 2/10 for institutional payroll and 2/16 for administrative payroll.  It will be many months before a pension recalculation will be done but it will be done automatically, and members do not have to call or make that request of the Comptroller office. 
Committee Reports- 
PAC – D. Bridger- They are hoping COVID numbers stay low and are hoping to have a Legislative Breakfast this year.  The session will run until June so they will be making plans and watching to see if this can be accomplished this year.  PAC rules say credentialled reps need to attend 3 meetings in a row or can be replaced. They want to make sure the R8 PAC rules are not in conflict with SW and are being followed. This 3-meeting rule is important especially if an important vote is coming up and members who haven’t attended regularly and aren’t involved don’t just show up to vote without having sufficient information to make that choice.  As a newly elected coordinator she needs help and the expertise of committees to make things work properly.  Retirees have drafted a new COLA legislation bill with an escalator clause.  We will want support once we have sponsors and bill numbers. 

Civil Service- B. Giddings- absent- Danielle asked if committees were taking meeting minutes that can be shared with those who cannot attend meetings.  She feels all committees should have minutes of each meeting.  They are prioritizing SW agenda items.  The issue of clean drinking water needs to be added to the issues.  They are also testifying on issues raised in SED. They want to see Tier 6 legislation supported too.

The IT 23 exam is being rescheduled with little notice to members.  There is no reschedule date yet for the 25 & 27 exams.  There is a question for those who have retired and have decided not to take the exam on how to get the exam fee reimbursed.  M. Blue had study courses and training with materials for members taking these exams in the past. With the short notice it would be hard to do that again for members.    

d) IT- J. Desso/ M. Chiarello- There were more attendees at this meeting.  Renee from PEF Civil Service 
was in attendance.  Selective Certification was discussed and how it is being used to fill promotional items and many in IT titles feel it is being abused and replacing merit and fitness. return to work directives and telecommuting are still issues. Jim gave a link for some possible help with the IT exams https://www.pefd357its.org    CSEA did supply books that they used for in person classes and when they led study groups in the past these were helpful, again with such short notice it will be hard. He said UDEMY is still being discussed. The main issue is trying to get an many onboard as possible. The more involved the better price members can get for the online courses.  
e) Women’s – they are currently working on reconstituting this committee.  Danielle is on ACCFL- and they are having a panel discussion with newly elected Senator Michele Hinchey and hopefully three others who will be on a zoom meeting and members will be able to join the meeting and it will hopefully invigorate interest in participating on a committee. It is a large commitment of funds. There will be a flyer going out to leaders on Fight Back on Bias.  Members who get on the ZOOM call going to be held will get a free t-shirt and hopefully will make them want to join the women’s committee. Many committees have been dormant with COVID- CAC, Black and Puerto Rican, Jewish etc.  Hopefully with COVID numbers on the decline we can move on and start meetings in person again.  It would also be a great opportunity to merge this with our Emerging Leaders committee that we are trying to get up and running.
New Business
The AFT convention is in Boston from 7/13-17 2022.  The petition period has begun for those interested and in an AFT designated title.  Your PEF Constitution has a list of job titles and if they are participants for AFT.
C. Garcia asked about SED concerns about programs being transferred to DOH and Ag and Markets. We need to get information out to members to contact legislators in opposition to these moves. PAC and SW set the legislative priorities, so Danielle suggested Carlos become a credentialed PAC member from his division to bring these matters to the committee.

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 PM.    Motion by M. Blue, seconded by M. and carried.
NEXT MEETING DATE:

March 10, 2022
Respectfully, 
Karen Danish

Region 8 Secretary
